District/School Letterhead

DATE:

Dear parent/guardian:

On your child’s enrollment form, you have indicated that a language other than English is spoken in your home. If a language other than English is indicated, the student is given an assessment to determine his or her proficiency in English.   Results of the Kansas English Language Proficiency Assessment Screener show that child’s name is not proficient in either oral and/or written English and qualifies for English to Speakers of Other Languages (ESOL) services at USD district number.  The ESOL program will help your child become proficient in listening, speaking, reading, and writing English in all school subjects. Services will be delivered to your child in one or more of the following ways:
□ 
Enrollment in an English to Speakers of Other Languages (ESOL) class to provide instruction in the domains of listening, speaking, reading, and writing English as well as assistance in the regular academic classroom.
□  
Enrollment in an ESOL content class (all students in the content class are English language learners), where the academic subject matter is provided through “sheltered” or adapted instruction to teach both English and the academic content material.  
□
Participation in ESOL pullout - periods when your child will leave the regular classroom to receive one-on-one or small group instruction in English from an ESOL teacher.
□ 
Participation in a bilingual classroom, where instruction in the academic areas will be provided in both your child’s first language and English.
□
Participation in a Dual Language program, where your child will be in a classroom with both non-Spanish speaking students and native Spanish speaking students, and instruction will be provided in both Spanish and English.
□ 
Participation in a Modified Instruction program, where adaptations are made by teachers to make the content understandable to your child. 
□
Through the assistance of bilingual paraprofessionals to help make the content understandable to your child.
□  
Participation in ESOL push-in - periods when an ESOL teacher comes into the regular classroom to provide language assistance to your child.
As part of the ESOL program, an Individual Learning Plan for each student is developed that uses information from the language proficiency assessment to determine your child’s strengths, areas of need, and which forms of assistance would be most useful. 
Your child will be given the Kansas English Language Proficiency Assessment (KELPA) each spring to assess his/her progress in attaining English fluency.  The assessment measures progress in the domains of speaking, listening, reading, writing, and provides a composite score.  When your child scores proficient in all four domains, he/she will be exited from the program. After exiting the program, his/her performance in the content classes will be monitored for two additional years to determine whether further assistance is needed.

If your child has additional education needs that require Special Education services, the ESOL program will work with the Special Education team. A representative of the ESOL department will participate in meetings with the Special Education team.

It is your right as a parent to refuse the enrollment of your child in an ESOL program or to remove your child from an ESOL program at any point during the school year.  If you do not want your child to receive ESOL services, please notify the school. Per the Every Student Succeeds Act, the KELPA will be administered each year until your child scores proficient. 

Please contact name of ESOL director/ teacher/ counselor/ principal at phone number if you would like to schedule a meeting to discuss your child’s program placement, test results, or participation in the ESOL program. 

Sincerely,

